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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

November 2022 

Lost and needs to be found!  We did not have the "Chain Gang Sunbonnet Sue" quilt that we always have 
at our quilt show this year.  This small wall quilt reminds visitors and members alike to not touch the quilts!   
I think someone may have taken it home to clean and forgot about it.  Would everyone please check their 
sewing areas for this wonderful quilt?  It has become a tradition in our guild to have it at our quilt show.  
 
Thanks! 
 
Barbara Laxson 

Barb’s Bits and Pieces 

Hospitality 

My dear quilter friends you are amazing how you 
continually support the hospitality table with your tal-
ents of baking and treat suppling. I thank you beyond 
the stars.  Please continue this tradition into Novem-
ber. I’m always impressed with all that you bring in 
all the busy lives we lead.  

Secondly, I want you to start thinking about our holi-
day dinner in December. It is always wonderful to 
close out a year of quilting, ideas, and friendship with 
food. In 2022 we will bring back our Pot luck buffet 
dinner. Everyone can bring their families holiday 
special recipe or dessert. If that’s not convenient you 
can bring your families favorite deli item or store 
item. Pot Luck food is just that…any food!!! 

I look forward to seeing you all in November and 
again in December to joyously bring this year to a 
close. Until then QUILT ON MY FAIR MAIDENS!!!! 

 
Your Hospitality Team 
 

Leah, Vicki, Terri, & Ilene 

Scrap Quilt 

This year’s scrap quilt is finished and lovely. The raf-
fle is open to Guild members. Tickets will be on sale 
at the November and December meeting.  $1 for one 
ticket or $5 for six.   The drawing will be held at the 
meeting after the business and intermission. 

Thanks to all who helped and especially to Quilting 
by David for his excellent quilting. 

Jan Kramme 

OPPORTUNITY QUILT 

The lucky winner of this years opportunity quilt 

was Marianne Cohen, congratulations! We 

made $1247.50 on our quilt after expenses. 

Debbie Moore sold the most tickets so she will 

get 2023 dues paid by the guild. Thank you to 

everyone who helped with making the quilt, 

selling and buying tickets.  

JoAnn Borchelt 

OFFICERS FOR 2023 

President  Joann Thomas 

1st VP  Jo Forsythe 

1st VP Asst. Kathy Taylor 

2nd VP Sandy Cerra 

2nd VP Asst. Karen Allen 

Treasurer Shirley Green 

Secretary Debbie Moore 

 

Barbara Moyer, Jean Hummel 

Nominating Committee 
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Treasurer’s Report   

October 2022 
Shirley Green, Treasurer 

 
 

 Jan-Dec 2022 Aug '22 Sep '22 Oct '22 YTD Variance Budget 

        

 Starting Bank Balance 26,628.57 26,632.03 26,565.17   2022 

 Income       

I Book Orders (Library)    0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

 Fons & Porter Subs    135.00 (115.00) 250.00 

N Fundraiser    985.00 (482.00) 1,467.00 

 Hospitality    0.00  0.00 

 KCRQF    0.00  0.00 

C Membership Dues  70.00  1,930.00 (1,570.00) 3,500.00 

 Membership Roster Ads    0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

O Memory Makers    240.00 140.00 100.00 

 Miscellaneous    20.00 (280.00) 300.00 

 Newsletter    0.00  0.00 

M Opportunity Quilt 562.00 639.00  1,521.00 (279.00) 1,800.00 

 Quilt Show    0.00 (1,000.00) 1,000.00 

E Retreat Income '23    0.00 0.00 0.00 

 Retreat Income '22 1,191.16   1,191.16 (3,168.84) 4,360.00 

 Scrap Quilt    0.00 (500.00) 500.00 

 Workshop (Offset of Prog Exp.)    0.00 (150.00) 150.00 

 Totals 1,753.16 709.00 0.00 6,022.16 (7,604.84) 13,627.00 

        

 Expenses       

 Block of the Month    0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

E Book Orders /Library  98.13  98.13 (51.87) 150.00 

 Fons & Porter Subs    135.00 (115.00) 250.00 

X Historian    0.00 (20.00) 20.00 

 Hospitality    0.00 (300.00) 300.00 

P KCRQF    0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

 Installation    0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

E Liability Insurance    0.00 (475.00) 475.00 

 Membership    373.19 (76.81) 450.00 

N Memory Makers    0.00 (15.00) 15.00 

 Miscellaneous 67.70   117.90 (182.10) 300.00 

S Newsletter  248.73  510.53 60.53 450.00 

 Opportunity Quilt    273.50 (226.50) 500.00 

E Post Office Box 182.00   182.00 32.00 150.00 

 Professional Dues & Membership    40.00 (15.00) 55.00 

S Programs 1,400.00 229 262.65 2,936.85 (1,063.15) 4,000.00 

 Quilted Blessings    0.00 (200.00) 200.00 

 Rent (Gashland Methodist) 100.00 100.00 100.00 1,000.00 (200.00) 1,200.00 

 Retreat '23    0.00 (1,400.00) 1,400.00 

 Retreat '22    2,240.00 149.00 2,091.00 

 Scrap Quilt   46.58 46.58 (78.42) 125.00 

 Set Up 100.00  50.00 450.00 (150.00) 600.00 

 Sewing Bee    241.43 141.43 100.00 

 Sunshine and Shadows    0.00 (70.00) 70.00 

 Technology    149.90 (160.10) 310.00 

 Web Site   19.95 19.95 (96.05) 116.00 

 Workshop    0.00 (150.00) 150.00 

 Totals 1,849.70 675.86 479.18 8,814.96 (4,812.04) 13,627.00 

 Outstanding Check(s) 100.00 (100.00)     

 Ending Bank Balance 26,632.03 26,565.17 26,085.99    
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

October 15, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by Barbara Laxson, President. She welcomed members and asked if 
there were any visitors. There were 4 visitors today. 

Membership: Mary Cason – Seventy-one members were present at today's meeting with 4 guests. There 
are 103 members. 

 

Minutes/Treasurer's Report: The Minutes and Treasurer's report from the previous meeting were ap-
proved as written in the newsletter. 

 

Old Business: Nothing to report. 

 

New Business: All Board positions have been filled for the coming year. Joann Thomas, President; Jo 
Forsythe, Vice President; Kathy Taylor, 1st Assistant Vice President; Sandy Cerra Second Vice President; 
Karen Allen, 2nd Assistant Vice President; Shirley Green, Treasurer; and Debbie Moore, Secretary. We 
will vote for these people at our November meeting and they will be installed at our December meeting. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Programs: Donna Brattin introduced the speaker for our program today, Crystal Manning. Our November 
program will be Schoolhouse. There will be 3 instructors. 

 

Publicity: Mary Rohrbeck- Nothing to report 

 

Historian: Brandi Snyder- Brandi will be updating our Facebook page and will keep it updated. 

 

Hospitality: Leah Stanley- Leah thanked everyone for all the Halloween goodies this month. 

 

Library: Karen Allen- Three items came in; AQS, Missouri Star Quilt Block Book and a book Quilt Cutting 
Guide was given to the guild. 

 

Memory Makers: Beth Curasi- There are 2 quilts to baste in October. This is the last month this year to 
have your quilt basted. It will start again in January. 

 

Newsletter: Nothing to Report 

 

Quilted Blessings: Teddie Broughton- Thank you to all who have donated. Some quilts were delivered to 
hospice. 
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October 15, 2022 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

Page Two 
 
Scrap Quilt: Jan Kramme – The Scrap quilt is finished except for the binding. Tickets will be sold at the 
November and December meetings. The drawing will be in December. The money from the sale of the tick-
ets is used for our programs. 

 

Retreat: Kathy Taylor- The Retreat dates are February 27, 28 and March 1, 2023, from 9:30am to 6:00pm. 
The fee to attend the Retreat is $50. Kathy will start collecting the fee in November. 

 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show: Joann Thomas- Joann thanked all the volunteers for their help through-
out the quilt show. She will have the final numbers at November's meeting. Next year's Quilt Show dates 
are September 15 & 16, 2023. Our guild meeting will have to be moved to the first Thursday in September, 
2023. 

 

Opportunity Quilt: Joann Borchelt- Marianne Cohen won the Opportunity quilt. Debbie Moore sold the 
most tickets. Her membership fee for 2023 will be paid by the guild.  

 

Bazaar: Trudy Coogan- Nothing to report other than “It's Over!” and her basement is empty.  

 

Regional Quilt Festival: Mona Meyers/JoAnn Borchelt- Mona reminded everyone of important dates com-

ing up starting in January. She also encouraged the guild members to participate in having their quilts dis-

played at the Festival. 

 

Sunshine & Shadows: Shirley Justus- Marge Guffey is in the hospital. If you would like to send her a card, 

her home address is 6417 N. Walrond Ave., KCMO 64119. Rita Fenn had surgery on her hand. 

 

Sewing Bee: Roberta Waterfield- October's sewing bee will be the last one this year. Roberta showed the 

October project and asked for sign ups. Julie, Sewing Machine lady, donated CDs and Books for Machine 

Embroidery from a neighbor. They are free for the taking. Let Roberta know if you have a machine that 

needs cleaning. You can call her up to the Tuesday before Sew Bee day. 

 

Sew and Share: Joann Thomas- Several members shared their latest accomplishments at the meeting. 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Mona Meyers for Rita Fenn, Secretary 
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DECISIONS MADE 

February 

1. Both Guilds voted to 
       continue with Annual QS. 

2. Vote was to discontinue the 
program booklet. 

March 

3. Admission will remain 
 $5/$7-2day. 

April 

4. Keep Ads & Sponsors 

5. Keep door prize tickets for Ven-
dor sales. 

6. Changes to Quilt Registration to 
add back in functions to online. 

7. Viewer’s Choice voting will be by 
all category (8) + Best of Show & 

 Pastor’s choice. 

8. Ribbons – 1st, 2nd, 3rd ribbons 
for each category + Best of 
Show & Pastor for 26 total. 

9. In Feb 2021, decision made to 
not to have Tea Room and no 
food for set up day. 

May 

None 

June 

None 

July 

None 

August 

None 

October Wrap 

None 

 

Northland Needlers Quilt Show Meeting Minutes 

October 27, 2022 

Meeting was call to order at 6:30 pm 

 Attendees: Joann Thomas, Debbie Davidson, Mary Cason, Trudy Coogan, Roberta Waterfield, Vicki 
 Nagayama, Gwen Weakley, Debbie Moore, Marci Hanikel, Jean Newton, Trish Rogers, Phyllis Carlyle,  
 Pam Peugh, Brenda Pfannenstiel, and Barbara Laxson. 

Item 1: Treasurer’s repot: 

Vicki presented a Year End overview of income and expenses. There are a couple of expenses outstand-
ing that she will add. Joann & Debbie will ask for volunteers at the guild meeting to audit the financial 
reports. Once that is completed any proceeds that exceed the $10,000 retention can be distributed in 
December to the guilds OR if the guild desire they may vote to have the show retain the overage. 

Item 2: Procedures updates: 

•     Bazaar – complete and in Dropbox 

•     Silent Auction – in process 

•     Ribbons – complete and in Dropbox. Need get the Pastor ribbon done during set up. 

•     Quilt Registration, Turn In & Release – in process suggested that they ask Jane Bromberg for 
         feedback on release based on this year’s experience. 

•     Equipment File – in process 

•     No other procedure info discussed 
 

Item 3: Reports/Discussion on functions: 

 a.     Bazaar – Sales: $4,093.39 

• Trudy Coogan said the bazaar did well but still had a lot to donate. Goods were very good  
quality this year. Only about ½ of the books sold. Leftovers went to Sew Labs, Scraps KC,  
and Hillcrest. 

b.      Sponsors - Sales: $400 plus $96 for donated gift certificate to the Barn 

•        Proceeds were booked in Vendors. Vicki will correct 

 c.       Vendors - Sales: $ 1650.00 

•    We had 6 vendors with 2 signed up with deposit of $25 each for 2023. 

 d.       Publicity – Brandy ?? from the day guild will take over the online duties for 2023. In total we printed 
            2000 business card and only had 20 or so left. 

 e.        It was noted that both guilds ran out of Guild cards for their Opportunity Booths. Need more for 
            next year. 

 f.        Special Exhibit 

•        We received lots of excellent comments on the exhibit from the show patrons. We extended    
    the exhibit to the KCQRF for 2023, but they already have 2 traveling shows. 

 g.       General Discussion 

•  Regarding smaller quilts such as art and crazy, we need a better hanging method. Discussion   
centered on requiring sleeves, but don’t want people to not enter because of that require-
ment. Tabled for further research. 

•  Food service – question was asked if we should approach the church to again serve food. 
Their kitchen is NOT licensed by KCMO, so they would have to cater which would lower their 
proceeds considerably. Unlikely. 

•     Need to reinstitute the use of name tags so workers and patrons know who is who. 

• The office needs to be considered a “work space” for counting money, counting ballots, etc. 
We need to promote a “lounge area” with comfortable seating and snacks & water for work-
ers. 

• Viewer’s Choice voting - question was raised do we want to move to this permanently. There   
was some dissent to leave it as an annual vote. Additionally, we need to print approximately 
500 ballots. 

Meeting adjourned: 7:40 PM Submitted: Gwen Weakley 
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Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival 2023 

 

I hope all of you have been checking the KCRQF website to, www.kcrqf.com, see all the updates about the 

Festival taking place on June 15th, 16th, and 17th, 2023 at the Overland Park Convention Center, Overland 

Park, Kansas. 

 

Take a look at the instructors for the Festival. You can read about each of them when you go to the “Class 

Info” tab. All of the instructors should be there by January 1st. 

 

Also, be sure to check out our Sponsors and thank them if you happen to visit their booth. 

 

Be sure to mark your calendars for January 1, 2023 when classes will be posted to the website. You will be 

able to register for those classes beginning January 15, 2023 at 12:01AM. Registration will close June 9, 

2023. There is no early registration for guilds. 

 

Tickets will be bought online this year. You will be able to purchase your ticket(s), buy merchandise and 

register for any classes all at the same time. You will then print your ticket which will have a Bar Code at the 

bottom. The Bar Code gets you in to the Festival. Ticket prices are $15/1day, $30/3days or $17 at the door. 

There will be a separate $12 Saturday Only ticket available which must be purchased ahead of time. Tick-

ets for children 4-12 years of age are $10. Children 3 and under are free. 

 

Sandy Gard, this year's quilt judge, will give a tour of the judged quilts to the first 50 people on Thursday, 

June 15th. The ticket price for this tour is $10. The tour will begin at 8:00AM. Sandy will talk about how and 

what she looks for when judging a quilt. The tour will last about an hour. 

 

Another important date is March 1st. This will be the time to begin registering our guild's quilts that will be 

on display, not judged, during the Festival. PLEASE consider having your quilt displayed at the Festival. I 

saw a lot of beautiful quilts at our quilt show. The guidelines for a quilt is on the KCRQF website under the 

Home Tab – About Us – 2023 Guild Quilt Entries. The deadline for registration is March 31st . 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at monameyers@yahoo.com. 

 

Mona Meyers and JoAnn Borchelt, Co-Chairs 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wooly Friends—October Meeting. 

We met a day later as seven of our group 
had attended our annual October retreat. 
We have one new member and have “room” 
for one more member.  We continue learn-
ing new embellishment stitches and our 
Name/Welcome Plate Challenge is due in 
March.  

 Patriot Quilts led by Joann Thomas meets 
at the Sewing Bee on the 4th Thursdays.  I 
have patterns and will bring them.  Unless 
there are a lot of ladies who wish do to a 
joint quilt, we will usually be working individ-
ually.  Our quilts should be twin or lap size 
and will go to the North Kansas City Hos-
pice.  If anyone wants to do a Quilt of Valor, 
the patterns I have will work for that.  When 
they are completed, we can contact the cor-
rect venue for the donation.   

 Stitch Chix met the 1st Thursday of Octo-
ber on our regular day and time 9:30am at 
Helen’s home. One of our members pre-
sented the “history and how to make ”her 
favorite traditional quilt block. This time the 
presentation was the Snails Trail 
Block.  Some of our group attended the an-
nual October retreat at Heartland Center.  

      We decided to have a “Buy It, Bring It,           
 Brunch” for our December meeting and a 
 gift exchange.  
 UFO CHALLENGE is led by Kathy Taylor 

and Diane Lasco. To participate in the chal-
lenge members need to complete the form 
listing your UFOs and bring five fat quarters. 
Participants receive tickets for the drawing 
at the December meeting.  The winners of 
the drawing will receive fat quarter bundles 
based on the number of people who join.  
Please join us in finishing projects! 

 
 
            IMPORTANT INFORMATION! 
 

NOVEMBER’S MEETING IS THE LAST     
CHANCE FOR TICKETS FOR THE 
DRAWING IN DECEMBER!  

 
 
 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

Please come and check out the library.  Books and 
magazines can be checked out prior to our meeting 
and during the break. 

 
Karen Allen. 

Happy Birthday to all the November babies! 

Please refer to your membership book for upcoming 

birthdays!  

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so that 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Shirley Justus  816-453-6884 

Travel Toiletries 

Thanks for the toiletry donations.  They are much 

appreciated. 

Jan Kramme 

 
We have donated 18 quilts in the month of Octo-
ber.  Four went to Hospice and 18 to Baby Grace.   
 
Thanks to everyone and keep up the good work, your 
quilts are very appreciated.  We have received thank 
you notes from N KC Hospice.  
 
Teddie Broughton 

816-803-9312 

Memory Makers 

Memory Makers does not meet in November and De-

cember. If you want a quilt basted in January please 

contact Beth Curasi or Martha Bell.   

Beth Curasi 
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Northland Needlers Quilt Show 

 

I will have final numbers from the quilt show at the November meeting.  Again, I want to thank all of you 

who participated in our quilt show - those who entered quilts and those who worked.  Without you, there 

is no quilt show.  You all did so much to make the show run so smoothly.   

Start thinking about what positions you want to assist with for our 2023 show.  It comes around really 

quickly.  Remember, the Quilt Show Meeting is the 4th Thursday at our normal meeting place at 6:30 in 

the evening.  The meetings usually last no longer than 1 hour and frequently less.  ALL members are 

welcome to attend whether or not you have taken a position.. 

Joann Thomas - Daytime Co-chair 

Membership Update 

 
The membership chair position is open for 2023.   
 
Please ask Mary Cason or Joann Thomas for in-
formation regarding this position.   Thanks! 
 
Mary Cason  
 

Retreat 

Kathy Taylor will begin accepting payments for 
February retreat at the November & December 
meetings. If possible for bookkeeping purpos-
es,  please pay by check. The full cost $50.  

Thank you! 

Kathy Taylor 

Program 

Program for November will be JoAnn Thomas, 

Pat Peterson and Debbie Moore as our school-

house teachers! 

Donna Brattin 

Sew Bee/Skill Builder 

We do not meet for sew bee November or Decem-

ber.  I will show the January Skill Builder project at 

the December meeting. And you will be able to 

sign up for the class and receive the supply list . 

Roberta Waterfield 

UFO CHALLENGE - IMPORTANT INFORMATION! 

NOVEMBER’S MEETING IS THE LAST CHANCE FOR 

TICKETS FOR THE DRAWING IN DECEMBER!  

Diane Lasco 
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October—Member Quilts 

Photos by Brandi Snyder 
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 President 

 Barbara Laxson  (816) 431-2825 

1
st

 Vice President 

 Donna Brattin  (816) 522-1780 

 Jo Forysthe  (816) 590-8092 

2
nd

 Vice President  

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252 

Secretary 

 Rita Fenn  (816) 516-9802 

Treasurer 

 Shirley Green  (248)  756-3167  

Auditing 

 Jane Bromberg  (816) 739-0366 

Boutique 

 Karen Allen  (816)  506-8117  

Calling 

 Open 

Guild Quilt Show 

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252   

Historian 

 Brandi Snyder  (816)  289-7378 

Hospitality 

 Leah Stanley  (816) 830-5095 

 Terri Schroder  (785) 819-2352 

 Vicki Stanley  (816) 215-0731  

Library 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

KC Regional Quilt Festival  

 Mona Meyers  (816) 838-3973 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798 

 

 

Membership 

 Mary Cason   (816) 589-4470 

 Doris J. Torres   (773) 457-3947 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi (816)  924-9814 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Marianne Cohen  (817) 437-6262  

Newsletter 

 Doris J. Torres   (773)  457-3947 

Nominating 

 Open 

Opportunity Quilt  

 JoAnn Borchelt   (816)  645-5798 

Publicity 

 Mary Rohrbeck   (816) 741-0320 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat 

 Diane Lasco   (816) 590-3237 

 Kathy Taylor   (816) 405-5369 

Scrap Quilt  

 Open 

Sewing Bee & Skill Builder 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Joann Thomas   (816) 628-1236 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 

UFO Challenge 

 Diane Lasco   (816) 590-3237 

 Kathy Taylor   (816) 405-5369 

Website 

 Shirley Green   (816) 756-3167 
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Needles and thread 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING 

November 10, 2022 

10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 

November 2022 

Website:  Northlandquiltersguild.com 


